
Feb. 20, 2021 
 
Dear, Chair Prozanski, Vice-chair Thatcher 
 

My name is Lynn Schreiner, Sherwood, Oregon and I wish to state my 
opposition to Senate Bill 554. 

 

There are NO elements in Senate Bill 554 that will enhance public safety. 

 

Oregon concealed-carry permit holders are not “random people,” but 

individuals with Oregon’s affirmative approval to carry a concealed firearm in 

public places.  ANY person(s) intending to commit an unlawful act with a 

firearm in one of these “restricted areas” would give NO consideration to this 

law.   

 

On the other hand, Bill 554 hits law-abiding Oregon CHL permit holders with 

increased fees, numerous “felony traps” with outrageous penalties for an 

innocent mistake.   

 

Police defunding and increasing crime necessitates that law-abiding citizens 

be allowed to protect themselves and their loved ones – in all areas.  

 

Thank you, 

Lynn Schreiner 

Sherwood, OR 

 
 


